



## WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

---

### GENERAL MEETING THURSDAY 4 FEBRUARY 2021

1. **Attendance:** N. Johns, S. Downs, H. Downs, A. Oliver, P. Reid, D. Wescombe, S. Collins, T. Baldock, B. Collins, J. Druwitt, R. Hill, J. Hill, D. Collins, J. Hennesy, B. Druwitt
2. **Apologies:** M Whitlock
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
  - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 19 October 2020 –  
Moved: S. Downs - Seconded: T. Baldock - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
  - 4.1.
5. **Treasurer's Report**
  - 5.1. Reconciliation process is
  - 5.2. Copy of Subs not paid to be distributed to captains via email post meeting. Would be nice to have all subs paid by the end of Feb. If players are still not paid by finals they will be ineligible
  - 5.3. Harry to reimburse Steve for
6. **Correspondence In**
  - 6.1.
7. **Correspondence Out**
  - 7.1.
8. **Sponsorship Report**
  - 8.1. Invoices need to be distributed prior to chasing people for payment
9. **Ground's Report**
  - 9.1. Oval is still a bit slow after all the rain, mower was broken for a little while but this has now been fixed. Would be nice to have some more help with keeping the nets tidy. Oval is a little spongy as we have not had as much heat as normal this season.
10. **Recreation Grounds**
  - 10.1. Back fence originally put up by soccer club and were told they needed to maintain this, not being done. Rec ground looking at grants to replace this and make it match the rest of the oval. Seats still remaining to go in around the main oval still.
  - 10.2. Back oval named the Gale Memorial Oval, was opened by Bill in 1999, the plaque has now been returned and will be installed on the old codgers day. New sign to be produced, look at this being a joint effort between cricket club and rec grounds
11. **Senior Report**
  - 9.1. A grade will need to win remaining games of the season to make finals, A2s one game clear on top, B grade in contention, C grade in contention
  - 9.2. Player numbers for finals a bit tight in higher grades
10. **AECHA Cricket Association**
  - 10.1. Congratulations to Brad and Dale for being selected in the senior association team losing in a tight grand final to hills
11. **Junior Report**
  - 11.1. A few junior players selected in both U16 & U14 rep sides
  - 11.2. Thanks to Wingers for running the bar last Friday night when juniors played here.
  - 11.3. Need to start looking at presentations, Covid regulations may require these to be split into 2 groups, U10s & U12s, then later U14s & U16s
  - 11.4. 14s & 16s looking like they may play finals.
  - 11.5. Junior shirts were not arranged this season, there were enough for existing players that needed new shirts or new players. Suggestion of a \$30 rebate to those who did not receive a new shirt this season – Moved D. Collins, Seconded B Druwitt passed

## **12. Bar News**

- 12.1. All good, session ale still sold out so not able to restock this
- 12.2. Teas still doing well especially with Covid changes.
- 12.3. Always good to have extra people helping out behind the bar

## **13. Social Report**

- 13.1. Need to start looking at end of season function, location etc

## **14. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram**

- 14.1. All going well, light on with photos for a while, but lots through recently

## **15. Clothing / Equipment**

- 15.1. Going well, new balls now. Need to start sorting out shirts, jumpers, shorts etc
- 15.2. Option to look at a new supplier, Jez to look at this after the season finishes

## **16. General Business**

- 16.1. Waiting on council and solar company to liaise and arrange. \$7,500 grant was won to assist in payment of this.
- 16.2. Project for scorers platform, likely to take place after the season ends. Probably need to let the council know about our intention. Need to pick a date to start working on this.
- 16.3. Turf wickets, Nick received a call from SACA on Monday advising that Cricket Australia are looking to give a substantial amount of money to clubs affected by bushfires 2019/20 to put in the turf wicket. There is the potential the Cricket Australia will fund the whole establishment of the pitch. We will need to provide soil testing and provide the feasibility of maintaining a turf wicket. Need to decide if we want to do only the main oval or both the main and back ovals. Potential we will need to provide funds for the machinery which could be substantial. Maintenance of the pitch would also fall to the club, potentially we could find people in the club interested in maintaining this and hopefully enough that we could have a roster of people to do it. Once in a lifetime opportunity to get this funding, this is specifically for a turf wicket, not an option to use elsewhere. Motion to move forward in exploring options for viability, costing and ongoing costs for maintenance and time before making any further decisions Moved by D. Collins seconded P. Reid passed.
- 16.4. Capacity for soccer club approximately 80 and it may be available.
- 16.5. Nets need replacing. Dave will look for available grants to fund this.
- 16.6. Senior presentation dinner Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> March
- 16.7. Launch new logo and merchandise range preseason

## **17. Next Meeting:** Thursday the 11<sup>th</sup> of March

## **18. Meeting Closed:** 8:30pm